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Peace, Dear Brothers and Sisters,‌ ‌
We would like to share with you some of the events that have taken place during these spring
months. First of all, we want to sincerely thank you for your prayers for our family. We are grateful
that you do not forget us in your prayers, and we thank God for all the blessings we have received.
Our children have grown up and are in a beautiful stage of their lives. Our youngest son, Samuel,
has completed his first year of university, and we are now grandparents, enjoying the presence of
our grandson, Elias. Antonia, Elias' mother, works full-time in the city and commutes daily; she
recently got her driver's license, making her travels much easier. Diana has moved to Chișinău,
where she works and lives. Therefore, our home is still full of children and grandchildren. Even
when they leave for short periods, they always return, and we never have an empty house. We are
truly thankful and blessed to have such a family.‌
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Thank you for being with us through your prayers and support for
our church. The Sunday programme remains the same. Valentina
has started leading the worship time during our Sunday services,
and she has a beautiful voice. We have also begun to involve the
children in the worship time, allowing them to recite poems or
Bible verses. Our church is a bit shy, and it is often difficult for
anyone to step forward, but each time someone decides to share a
testimony, recite a poem, or sing, we all appreciate, encourage,
and rejoice together. It is truly wonderful to share with one
another the miracles God is working in our lives every week. In a
small village in southern Moldova, God works mightily through
simple people like us. God saves, protects, and provides
miraculously for the members of our church, and we all see this
and want to testify about it.‌

Until June, we continued gathering children from the village twice
a week at the day centre. We have around thirty to forty children
attending. At the beginning of the school year, the children are
quite shy, but by the end of the school year, they feel like they are
at home. In addition to the regular Bible lessons, we also have
cooking activities where we teach the children to prepare simple
dishes like salads and cakes, all made by them. For Easter, we
delighted them all with their favourite food: cake and plenty of
fruit.‌
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Prayer Requests‌ ‌
Thank God for the blessings He has brought to our family and for the growth of our children.
We pray that God gives them wisdom and blesses each one of them.‌
Please continue to support us in prayer for the spiritual growth of our church and for more
people to make the decision to follow the Lord.‌
We ask God for the children from the village, that they may feel His love and stay close to His
Word.‌
Join us in praying for the new people attending our church, Mrs. Dina and Tatiana, that God
may guide them to make the decision to be baptised.‌

Thank you for your constant prayers, for your support, and we ask that God bless you abundantly.‌

Thank you for everything you do for us, and may God bless you according to His grace and reward
you richly.‌
From,‌

Mihail Hiorescu‌

New Members
We have two new people attending our church: Mrs. Dina and Tatiana. They are very excited, and
we hope they will soon decide to be baptised and follow the Lord. They really enjoy hearing the
Word and ask many questions.‌

Here is all the Hiorescu Family (together with Mihaela’s husband).‌


